
Zoning Board of Sugar Hill 

February 4, 2025 

Members: Jim Keefe, Amy Venezia, Sarah Pinney, Ed Cenerizio, Carl Hjelm, Gary Way, Evan 

Carmean (via Zoom), John Barth (via Zoom) 

Guests: none 

The meeting was called to order at 5:30PM on Tuesday, February 4, 2025 by Secretary Amy 

Venezia. 

It was noted that both Evan Carmean and John Barth have been appointed as temporary Board 

members to fill the vacancies left by Mike Hern and John Colony.  Both Evan and John have 

submitted their names for the vacancies on the town ballot for Town Meeting in March.   

The Board discussed appointments of Chairman and Vice Chairman.  On a motion made by 

Sarah Pinney, seconded by Jim Keefe to nominate Carl Hjelm as Chairman on a temporary basis 

until after Town Meeting.  PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.  On a motion made by Jim Keefe, seconded 

by Ed Cenerizio to nominate John Barth as Vice Chairman on a temporary basis until after Town 

meeting.  PASSED UNAINMOUSLY.   

It was noted that Gary Way has been appointed as an alternate.   

With no more business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:50PM 

 

Submitted by: 

 

Amy Venezia 

Secretary to the Zoning Board 


